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Seasonable weather and sunny
skies welcomed 67 attendees to

the June meeting held at South Hills
CC. Host Superintendent Jim
Vanherwynen, CGCS a 20 year
WGCSA member and the staff at
South Hills welcomed members to
the storied clubwhich has undergone
major improvements to the club-
house and practice facility the last
two seasons. The golf course was in
great shape despite the uncoopera-
tive and very wet weather in the area.
The course is set on 164 acres of
rolling hills with the DeNeveau Creek
coming into play a couple times.
The links opened in 1927, built by

landowner Mr. A.D. Filiatrault with
the help of his farmhands Bill Mullen
and Elmer Burleton to the layout still
played today. The course was first
named Takodah meaning “welcome”
after a contest was run in the local
newspaper and won by local resident
Mary Dana. Filiatrault sold the course
in 1951 to Fred Thiel and Nate Manis
who then owned the Riverdale Golf
Course in Sheboygan for $77,000.
Soon after that a group of residents
suggested the club be sold back to
become a private club called South
Hills Club. The name expanded to
South Hills Golf and Country Club in
1986 when the membership voted to
become a equity club.
The meeting began with a pre-

sentation by Aaron Hobbs of RISE.
The Responsible Industry for a
Sound Environment is a trade asso-
ciation representing manufac-
turers, formulators, distributors
and other industry leaders involved
with specialty pesticide and fertil-
izer products based out of
Washington DC. Mr. Hobbs
explained the mission of RISE is to

advocate for responsible use of
pesticides at the federal, state and
local levels. They stress that com-
munication and proper use are
extremely beneficial to our lives
and quality of life. They strive to
protect the use of pesticides by
responsible and professional users.
Mr. Hobbs stated that the current
political climate in Washington has
allowed other organizations with
other agendas to pose a threat to
pesticide use.
The presentation centered on

the significant shift of the current
congress focusing on economical
issues along with a shift to environ-
mental awareness and anti-pesti-
cide sentiment has made their
cause more important than ever at
protecting sound, safe pesticide
use. He stated several specific
cases where RISE is litigating on
the industries behalf trying to
maintain current regulations.
Mr. Hobbs stated that RISE

encompasses manufacturers,
users, and professional associa-

tions such as GCSAA and WGCSA
in protecting pesticide use. He
stated that we need to be aware of
all efforts that threaten our use of
pesticides. He suggested that we
utilize our networking and informa-
tion sharing to communicate to leg-
islature, public, and special interest
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June 15th Meeting at South Hills CC
in Fond Du Lac, WI

By Scott Bushman, Golf Course Superintendent, Fox Valley Golf Club and Brett Grams, Chapter Manager, WGCSA

The par 3 Tenth hole
at South Hills plays
205 from the elevated
white tees.

Aaron Hobbs of the Responsible Industry for
a Sound Environment spoke to the
lunchtime audience.
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groups. RISE is implementing a National Grassroots
Campaign that will be involved at all levels of govern-
ment in the months to come. Mr. Hobbs presentation
was educational and a reminder that many people are
working hard on our industry’s behalf in Washington as
well as in WI.
After a great day on the golf course we gathered in

the clubhouse for refreshments, passed hors de
oeurves and awards. Thanks to the generous hole spon-
sors the following on course events were won by:
Closest to the pin on #4 - Brett Grams, Closest to the
pin on #6 - Peter Meyer, Longest Drive on #7 - Seth
Brogren, Closest third shot on #9 - Mike Lyons, Longest
Drive on #13 - Aaron Kabat, Closest second shot on #17
- Mark Hjortness. In the bestball format gross division
in second place was Mark Storby and Scott Anthes with
a score of 73. The champions of gross division were
Greg Stoeger and Aaron Kabat with a score of 70. In
second place in the net division with a score of 62 was
Ed Witkowski and Brad Marks. The champions of the
net division were Mike Lyons and Scott Bushman with
a score of 58. Congratulations to all the winners and
thank you to all the vendor sponsors who make these
events a success.
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Contact Phil Spitz at 414-429-2015 or
phillip.spitz@syngenta.com to learn

more about The Turf Essentials.

Comprehensive disease control
starts with the essentials.

www.turfessentials.com
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Headway®, Instrata®, SuperWeatherStik®, The Turf Essentials™, and the Syngenta logo are trademarks of
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Take control of disease with The Turf Essentials™. These
combination fungicides feature an array of active
ingredients and multiple modes of action to create
outstanding conditions efficiently and effectively.

Coming Events
August 17 - WGCSA Superintendent Guest

Ozaukee CC, Mequon
Colin Seaberg - Host Superintendent

August 17 - 19 WPGA Wisconsin State Open
Blackwolf Run - Meadow Valleys Course, Kohler

Ron Bierwirth - Host Superintendent
September 2 - Rain Makeup - PGA/WGCSA Super / Pro,

Brown County GC, Oneida,
Scott Anthes - Host Superintendent

September 21 - Wee One Foundation Fundraiser,
Pine Hills Country Club, Sheboygan,
Rod Johnson - Host Superintendent

October 5 - WTA Golf Fundraiser Benefiting the Wisconsin
Distinguished Graduate Fellowships in Turfgrass Research,

North Shore Country Club - Mequon
Garrett Luck - Host Superintendent
October 3 - WGCSA Dinner Dance
Fox Valley Golf Club - Kaukauna

Scott Bushman Host Superintendent
November 17 & 18 - Wisconsin Golf Turf Symposium

American Club - Kohler


